Santa Teresa Women's Golf Club General Meeting, December 5, 2014

Welcome

Captain Carla Munoz called the meeting to order at 1:15. She welcomed us all to the Holiday Luncheon and thanked everyone for attending. She thank Pam Schwarz for furnishing us with the piano music during the cocktail time.

Minutes

Since the previous minutes are posted on line and on our bulletin board at Santa Teresa it was moved and seconded to dispense with reading of the minutes.

Carla announced Captains trophy winners for July-Nov

July Keiko Yoshimura

August Marilee Dunn

Sept. Marge Condensa

Oct. Karen Buesing

Nov. Fudge Masuda

She also announce Susan Won broke 90 and was awarded.

Treasurer Report

Deanna Griffin announced that if you did not get a sweeps envelope, see her because she has the ones not picked up.

The balance is \$8,398.34 as of Sept. 4. The Super Guest Day Raffle was \$1820. \$800 was donated to Girl's Golf. Please cash your checks before Jan. 1. Gina Gordon made a motion to accept the report and Dora seconded the motion. Membership voted to accept. A copy of the report is included in the secretary book.

Carla thanked all for the notes to her after her accident.

CoCaptain/Membership

Mary Anne Leach announced we have 14 Associates and 88 Regular Members. Awards will be given later.

Tournament

Barbara Hiura explained the new procedure for signing up and will send an E-Mail Blast with complete details. She asked that there are no Phone calls as she works. January 8 is the first play day.

PWGA Rep

Becky Reese announced that the club came in 3rd overall in the PWGA County Tem Play. There will be play dates for next year. They are attached. We came in 6tha of 12 in league which was good.

Martha Kawanami got a Hole in 1. Congratulations.

ROSTER

Jan LaFetra thanked Rosemary Haeckel for proofreading the directory.

E-CLUBHOUSE

August 20 and 27 will be our Home and Home with Coyote. It is in the book. Dora has updated all applications.

NEW BUSINESS

Championship Tournament Change from 2 days and not 3. This will hopefully get more members to sign up and play. Gina Gordon made a motion to accept the change and it was seconded and passed.

END OF YEAR AWARDS

BIRDIE BOARD

Mary Forster thanked Marie LeBlanc for her help and all who played each month. The award for Gross Birdie Board is Rosemary Haeckel for 30 birdies. The Net Birdies was given to Young Kerr .

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP

Rosemary thanked many who helped. Becky Reese won Club Champion for second year in a row.

CAPTAINS TROPHY

Seven members showed up for every Captains Trophy. Fewest Putts was Rosemary Haeckel 31.7 and Sei Lee 31.8.

Most Improved

Mary Wond was the most improved who improved 5 points.

Member Recognition

Mary Anne Leach introduced the new members this year. They are Marty Castro, Soon Ci, Joyce Han, Sung Kang, Mickie Lico, Shirley Nakasora, Renee Perry, Connie smith, Vicky Smith, Grace Wada, Belen Wilson, Keiko Yoshimura, Michico Yusa. New for 2015 are Maureen Blackmer, Susan McKenzie, Diana Sakamoto, Carole Sosinski, Kae Tsuboi.

20 year Pins: Leta Walter, Tomie Sera, Barbara Schumacher, Eveline Konig, and Gloria Zufall 30 year Pin to: Dorothy Hiura

Carla thanked everyone for doing a great job. Her recognition for the club will be a donation to the Heifer Club carrying on Gina Gordon's idea from last year.

Mary Anne Leach thanked Carla for an awesome job and presented her with the Captains Trophy that will have her name engraved on it.

Carla thanked Arline Stepovich for the centerpieces.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:55 p.m. Respectfully submitted,

Mary E. Wond Secretary